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Chief's Message 

The Chief is on a well-deserved vacation and will return 
next week.  

  

 

KCSO Annual Award Ceremony  
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The annual KCSO awards ceremony honoring the "Of the Year 2024" recipients 
took place on February 26th at Black River. Congratulations again to Precinct 5's 
Detective Monserud, named Departmental Detective of the Year, Sergeant Salter, 
recognized as Pct 5 Sergeant of the Year, Deputy Helmer, awarded Pct 5 Deputy of 
the Year, and MPO Welch, honored as Pct 5 PTO of the Year. 

Kenmore's Weekly Statistics  
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Hoops, They Did it Again! 
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On Sunday, February 23rd, Shoreline/Pct.5 faced off in a thrilling scrimmage 
against the Shoreline Spartans Special Olympics Team. It was a game full of 
competitive spirit and fun! Our team was proudly represented by Team Captain 
Officer Daniel Schettler, Officers Wyatt Hunt and Miguel Hernandez, Captain Neil 
Woodruff, K-9 Officer Carlos Jurado, Victoria Crabtree’s daughter Courtney, and 
Kris Tsujikawa’s niece Emily. After a hard-fought game, the Spartans emerged 
victorious with a 37-25 win.  

The Special Olympics Team looks forward to this annual game, and we hope to 
keep this tradition going. A big thank you to everyone who joined in the fun – we 
hope to see you all again at the softball game this summer! 

Honoring Edwin Pratt 
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Shoreline Mayor Chris Roberts with Shoreline resident and advocate Sarah Haycox. Photos courtesy of SCC 
Communications & Marketing Department. 

On January 30th, Chief Collins, Captain Angelo, 
Detective Sergeant Fitchett, and Shoreline leaders 
attended the second annual Edwin T. Pratt Day of 
Remembrance at Shoreline Community College, 
honoring Pratt's work for equal housing and education. 

Pratt, his wife, and their five-year-old daughter lived at 
17916 1st Avenue NE in Shoreline, one of only two 
Black families in the area. On January 26, 1969, two unidentified men fatally shot 
him at his doorstep. The case remains unsolved. 

A few days after the tragedy, Seattle's acting Mayor Floyd Miller declared January 
30th a public day of mourning, ordering flags to fly at half-staff and urging 
attendance at a memorial service at Saint Mark’s Cathedral. 

In 2023, Detective Sgt. Scott Fitchett, with the support of others, revived the event. 
The commemoration continued in 2024 with a large gathering organized in 
collaboration with the City of Shoreline and Shoreline Community College. 

This year's event, attended by over ninety guests, celebrated Pratt's legacy and 
included the presentation of the Edwin Pratt Scholarship to nursing student 
Catherine Nganga. Over the past four years, more than $13,000 in scholarships 
have been awarded to seven Shoreline students. 

 

 
   

 




